

# Bridlington Regeneration Partnership

## Town Improvement Forum

Held at the Bridlington Business Centre on Tuesday 5 July 2016 at 9.30am

**Present:-**

Maureen Bell (MB)	Chair - Civic Society
Garry Halstead (GHa)	Bridlington Central Action Group
Bev Hurrell (BH)	BTA
Maria Kamper (MK)	Promenade Centre Manager
Pam Quigley (PQ)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Ann Smith (AS)	Local Business Owner
Dennis Smyrk (DS)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Joan Turner (JT)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Alan Watson (AW)	Lord Feoffees
Peter Wilson (PW)	Bridlington Street Angels
Sylvia Wright (SW)	Women in Business

**Officers attending:-**

Helen Jackson (HJ)	Renaissance Projects Coordinator
Vicky Neilan (VN)	Regeneration Programme Officer
Tania Weston (TW)	Townscape Heritage Officer

**Visitors attending:-**

Ryan Wilson (RW)	Placement student
------------------	-------------------

<b>1.</b>	<b>Welcome, apologies and declarations of interest</b>
	<p>The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting</p> <p>Apologies were received from Gerry Harram, Denise Cowling, Andrew Warner and Paula Danby</p> <p>No declarations of interest were received</p>
<b>2.</b>	<b>Minutes of previous meeting</b>
	<b>AGREED</b> The minutes from the last meeting were agreed as a correct record.
<b>3</b>	<b>Matter arising (not on the main agenda)</b>
	<p><b>ACTION 160705 Item 3a Pot holes of St Annes Road. HJ to report</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160705 Item 3b Construction parking on Martongate. HJ to report</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160112 Item 3 CCTV-No report received. Carried forward.</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160112 Item 3 Renaissance Strategy-Nigel will present at a future meeting. Carried forward.</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160503 item 3: Pedestrian Guard Rail on Bessingby Road. BP will report-Reported and mended. Complete</b></p>

	<p><b>ACTION 030516 Item 4a: Speed limits.</b> PD will take matters back to relevant officers. No feedback received. <b>HJ to ask PD if there was any comments from relevant officers</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160503 item 4b: Information about offers on pay &amp; display tickets.</b> PD will supply information. <b>Carried forward</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160503 item 4c: Link to car park charges.</b> HJ will circulate the links with. <b>Complete</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160503 item 4d: Town Team meeting-Parking review.</b> Now called the “Car parking utilisation study”. HJ and NA had had an initial meeting with officers. The study will mainly focus on off-street parking although complementary work on on-street parking may occur. The issues raised by the TIF were put to the officers. The following are within the scope of the study:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• How car parking can support economic development, new town centre developments and attractions</li> <li>• The impact of the re-location of coach park</li> <li>• The use of the car park at ER leisure, Bridlington</li> <li>• Under use of some car parks and direction signage (including North Street, Moorefield and Alexandra)</li> </ul> <p>Officers will start collecting evidence in August. They expect to be able to consult on their findings in the Autumn</p> <p><b>ACTION 160503 item 4e: Prince St, parking bays.</b> HJ will get confirmation when the works will take place. <b>Complete</b></p>
<b>4</b>	<p><b>Townscape Heritage</b></p> <p>TW gave an up-date on the TH scheme (presentation attached). We are waiting for an announcement from the HFL regarding the outcome of the second round submission.</p> <p><b>AGREED Training session for conservation area monitoring will be arranged for September. TW will send out invitations when a date is set</b></p>
<b>5</b>	<p><b>ITP2</b></p> <p>DS gave an up-date on ITP2. (notes attached)</p>
<b>6</b>	<p><b>Future meetings times</b></p> <p><b>AGREED Future meetings will be start at the later time of 10am on the first Tuesday on alternative months, as scheduled</b></p>
<b>7</b>	<p><b>Any Other Business</b></p> <p><b>Brighten Up Bridlington</b> BUB are providing support to the Seafood festival: Saturday 9<sup>th</sup> July 2016, 12 to 1pm &amp; 4-5pm; Sunday 9-10am &amp; 2-4pm. Extra volunteers welcome. Meet by Stuart’s Fish and Chip van.</p> <p>Seafood festival promotion circulated.</p> <p><b>Toilets in Queens Street</b> GHa reported that a hotelier had had a report from a guest that the toilets on Queen Street had closed early</p>

	<p><b>ACTION 160705 item 6a: HJ to report</b></p> <p><b>Highway maintenance</b>  JT requested a schedule of when highway maintenance would be carried out around Bridlington and whether someone would attend a future meeting to discuss.</p> <p><b>ACTION 160705 item 6b: HJ to forward request</b></p> <p><b>City of Culture</b>  PW ask whether any information was available</p> <p><b>ACTION 160705 item 6c: VN to keep an eye on</b></p> <p><b>Aldi development of St John St</b>  Demolition has started</p> <p><b>Morrisons</b>  Morrisons local has closed.</p>
7	<p><b>Date and time of next meeting</b></p>
	<p>10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> September 2016  10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> November 2016</p>